In preparation for Typhoon Ruby, the Philippine Amateur Radio Association Inc completed
communication checks with HAM radios from Nueva Vizcaya to Mindanao and all points in between.

Radio operators have embedded themselves in the following offices and evacuation centers to facilitate
communication among government offices: DSWD and MDRRMC in Vallehermoso Negros Oriental,
MDRRMC at San Agustin Surigal del Sur, PDRRMC in DIpolog, CDRRMC in Tacloban, Don Bosco
School for boys in Borongan Eastern Samar, and Pinamalayan MDRRMC Oriental Mindoro. —
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